WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 9th
March 2015 in the Village Hall at 8pm


Those present were:  Chairman Job, Cllrs. Holness, Nichols, McCall,  

                                              Okkenhaug, Ross-Bain , Dist.Cllrs Barrett & Fraser,    

                                               18 parishioners & the Parish Clerk.

1. Apologies: County Cllr. Hickford and Cllr. Snow.

2. Declaration of interest:  None

3. Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 12th January were signed as correct following an amendment to item 12b, adding “Cllr Nicholls wished to thank County Cllr. Hickford for his help”.

4. Opportunity for public statement:
Colin McCall (Footpath Officer) told Council there would be another litter clear up, with 15 bin bags of litter already collected.  The footpaths have been treated with “Round Up”.  Following complaints about safety the trees are being checked opposite Concordia.  He reported dumping of refuse and branches on the edge of the recreation ground which looks unsightly.  The boundaries are all recorded on the Land Registration carried out four years ago so nobody can claim it is being dumped on their ground.  It was suggested that the rubbish cleared up by a contractor.

5. Sports Pavilion oil tank protection:  Will be discussed at next meeting as the WWFC did not yet have all the necessary information.

6.   Planning:
a) S/2268/14/PO – Camgrain – Mr Philip Darke, Managing Director of Linton Camgrain attended the meeting and gave a presentation in order to open a dialogue with regard to the new approved application to remove restrictions on movement of grain lorries.  He wished to show how professionally the 4 sites of Camgrain, which are owned by 500 farmers, are run with 180 truck movements per day connecting farmer to grainstore during the harvest period, which is probably 95% of total movements.  The de-restriction of movements means that more grain can be collected.  However he stressed that drivers do not wish to go through villages as their aim is to pick up and deliver grain as quickly as possible thus using the main roads.  The exclusion zones are operated with regard to delivering grain  but not when collecting grain from farmers.  West Wratting and Balsham will be excluded as is Fulbourn.  Regarding the safety aspect of the Gt Wilbraham junction on the A11, since Camgrain has been operational there have been no incidents or accidents there.  He said that at Camgrain Linton the  pull-off  from the A1307 is much shorter, in the 15 years of existence there has never been a queue of lorries waiting to get into Camgrain as all deliveries are monitored and the lorries have tracking devices so alternative routes can be suggested if needed. These tracking devices also means it shows what speeds they are doing, should there be a complaint about speeding.  It was suggested that driving at 20mph through the villages would make a difference and Philip Darke said this could be done.  Another concern was movements at night time and he replied that it was unlikely to happen.   The Chairman thanked Philip Darke, his son and his colleague for coming and hoped that this would help with keeping a dialogue going on other issues that might arise.

Following this presentation the Chairman spoke about the appalling way the Planning Meeting had been conducted with Camgrain being allowed to change the time from 10am to 2.30pm because of a breakfast meeting but nobody else was notified of this change.  No Agenda had been sent and the committee seemed to be unversed in what the application was all about.  He wished to write a letter of complaint to SCDC and this was agreed.  The Parish Council also should request full details of the meeting and how the decision was made. 

c) Conservation area & Village envelope:  Will be discussed at next meeting due to shortage of time.

7.  Correspondence:  Nothing to report

8.  Finance:  Updated accounts distributed to Councillors.

a) authorised payments:
£375.28    Parish Clerk’s salary (Feb/Mar + back pay for 2014) (chq.928)

£100.00    Parish Clerk’s back pay as set out by CPALC (chq.928)

£    6.66    Parish Clerk’s travel expenses for audit (18 miles)(chq.929)

£  20.82    Parish Clerk’s postage for year.(chq. 929)

£  44.00    Challenge for fee for website adv.(chq.930)

£158.80    HMRC Payee 4th qrt. For Parish Clerk (chq.931)

£525.00    WWFC grass cutting invoice for 2014 (chq.932)

£  15.99     STP stationery (printer inks Inv. 348305) (chq.933)

b) Monies received: cheque from WWFC for £200 (Maintenance & use of rec.)

c) Budget:  Cllr Okkenhaug had distributed accounts showing budget movements.  She will have the budget figures for 2015/16 shortly which will be discussed at a separate Budget meeting.

9. Maintenance: (including item 10)
a) Pocket Park –  No further information.

b) Village Hall roof repair:  Mike Rowland, Chairman of the VHMC said an architect had assessed the problem and suggested using polymer roofing which should have a 30 year life.  Three tenders have been received and a sum of £28000 will be required to do the job.  He has submitted a grant request  of £20,000 to the Wind Farm Trust, with £5000 from Village Hall funds and £3000 promised from the Parish Council.  Colin McCall and the Parish Council thanked Mike Rowland for all his hard work. 

c) Safety gateways:  Cllr. Nicholls told council that the possibility of gateways, rondels and moving the 30mph signs out was very much under discussion with Highways. 

d) RoSPA inspection in April:  Cllr. Holness said he would like to be involved when they come to inspect and the Parish Clerk will inform RoSPA of this with details.

10. Traffic issues: Will be discussed at the budget meeting.

11.  Report on Meetings attended by Cllrs.

a) Sports Pavilion:  

Cllrs. McCall attended a Sports Pavilion committee meeting.

a) Fixture lists and reports are going to be put in Challenge.

b) The oil tank protection – further fact finding is being carried out.

c) Defibrilator is now in place and there will be some training on its use.

d) Electric shutters – An Amey Cespa grant request would be suitable.

b) A1307 meeting:  Attended by Cllr. McCall and Colin who spoke about this.

a) Speed Watch equipment is now out of date.  The notice can now be placed by the tripod.

b) 4000 new houses are planned to be built in Haverhill increasing road use.  The general concensus therefore is to build a new road to by-pass Linton.  Cllr. Fraser said that funding is being discussed.  The other option was much better public transport.  He was most impressed with the way Cllr. Hickford has worked so hard on this issue.

12. Report  by District Cllr. Barrett:

a) He asked if there had been any complaints about the refuse collection at Christmas.  There seemed to be none.

b) Cambridge Magazine:  There had been problems with delivery however this time everyone seemed to have received their copy.

c) Community Chest has been increased to £1500.

13. Report by District Cllr. Fraser:
a) He asked whether we had received a consultation notice regarding public houses and their closure.  The Parish Clerk was unsure but thought it might have been sent round in a Correspondence folder, she would check.

14. Any other business:

a) Regarding the Parish meeting this will be held on 11th March at 7.30pm and Amanda Murdock will be coming to speak at this meeting.

b) Solar park at Gt Wilbraham – there have been complaints about traffic coming straight out from the entrance to the solar park at the bottom of the Six Mile Bottom road.  There should be a signpost here.

c) Cllr. Nicholls wished to thank Leanne Fisher for her work as a Community Support Office and would like to ask the new Community Officer to come to one of the Parish Council meetings.  This was agreed.

d) The bus shelter needs tidying up.

e) There had been a request to have 30mph stickers on the refuse bins, however these are quite costly to purchase and are only in public view one day (if that) per week/two weeks.

The Parish Meeting will be held at 7.30pm  on Monday 11th May with Melanie Murdoch from Age UK speaking, followed by the Parish Council meeting.







Chairman……………………………..

